
Inputs Processes Typical 
activities/methods

(examples only)

Intermediate 
Outcomes

End Outcomes 

• Community development 
practitioners

• Existing community 
assets

• Committed, long-term 
development funding

• Agency commitment 
to approach and 
partnership working

• Supportive local and 
national policy context

 Engaging Communities

• Raising awareness and 
engaging communities 
in dialogue about health 
issues

• Supporting communities 
to identify shared issues/
priorities and solutions

• Discussion groups/
learning opportunities 
(e.g. HIIC)

• Participatory appraisal/
needs assessment and 
analysis/Participatory 
research

• Participatory planning 
and evaluation

Community Awareness

• Communities defi ne 
their own health issues/
priorities

• Communities understand 
factors that affect their 
health

• Communities identify 
appropriate solutions

Supporting the capacity of 
communities to respond to 
their own issues/priorities

•  Individual empowerment
• Community organising 
• Community participation 

and infl uence
• Positive action 

(promoting inclusion, 
equal opportunity and 
anti-discriminatory 
practice)

• Developing and 
delivering training 
and development 
opportunities to support 
individual confi dence and 
capacity and involvement 

• Providing support to 
the development and 
practice of community 
groups and organisations

• Supporting the 
participation of 
communities in decision-
making processes

Community capacity and 
engagement

• Individual empowerment
• Communities are 

organised and active in 
the interest of collective 
wellbeing

• Community action is 
inclusive and fair 

• Communities participate 
in and infl uence wider 
decision-making 
processes that affect 
health and wellbeing

Supporting the capacity of 
agencies to collaborate with 
each other and communi-
ties in order to respond to 
community need

• Participating in local 
partnerships

• Developing specifi c 
initiatives

• Developing and 
delivering training 
opportunities

Agency capacity and 
engagement

• Agencies work in 
partnership with each 
other and communities,  
to respond to need/ 
issues identifi ed by 
communities

Enhanced social 
Conditions/ 

Enhanced physical and ma-
terial circumstances

Enhanced service 
Provision

Health Behaviour changes

health and wellbeing
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Addressing health 
inequalities


